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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To inform Committee of the supporting people funding in the borough.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:

· Council Ambitions – To match the supply of housing to meet identified need.

· Community Objectives – Housing.

· Corporate Priorities -  None.

· Other Considerations – None.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
Since October 2007 Ribble Valley received an allocation of 98 hours per week of floating support for households whose housing is insecure or at risk.  This support is provided by the Calico partnership and is a key element of the homelessness prevention in the borough.

3
ISSUES

3.1
To date Calico is delivering 60.5 hours per week of floating support to service users in the borough.  This is 38% below the supporting people original projection.  The service is new in the borough and the nature of the area makes promotional activity difficult.   Appendix 1 shows the most recent area activity report.  The support worker Yvonne Tyson is now based in the housing service department within the Council Offices every Wednesday afternoon and this local base is likely to increase referrals.

3.2
A bid was submitted to Supporting People for additional support at The Sidings the 16-25 year old unit of accommodation.  This scheme provides 7 self contained units with on site support.  The scheme provided by Places for People currently has 28 hours of support, however there have been some problems at the scheme over the past 2 years with regard to noise and anti-social behaviour, particularly outside office hours resulting in some young people being served notice.  An additional £5,000 per year of support provided through the bid will enable more night cover and enable the scheme to assist these young people into education or work and eventually into secure accommodation.

3.3
A further bid has been submitted to Supporting People funding to provide 16-24 year olds affordable accommodation, working with the YMCA.  This scheme is already in operation in Hyndburn and Pendle.  Individual properties are acquired either through a Housing Association or by the YMCA and then let to two young people.  The two young people then received 8 hours of support per week.  Accommodation for this age group is in great demand in the borough and sharing houses is the only option to make it affordable.  The support will ensure the tenancy is maintained, and provide the young people with the life skills to set up and maintain future tenancies.

4
RISK ASSESSMENT

4.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications:
· Resources – None.

· Technical, Environmental and Legal – Supporting people funding essential in the prevention of homelessness.
· Political – None.

· Reputation – None.

5
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE
5.1
 Note the contents of this report  and appreciate the essential service the supporting people funding provides.

CHIEF EXECUTIVE

For further information please ask for Rachael Stott, extension 4567.
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